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Mālō e lelei  

 

RESPONSE TO AN OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT REQUEST 

 

On 18 August 2022, you contacted the Ministry for Pacific Peoples (the Ministry) requesting, under 

the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), the following document: 

 

New Zealand. Ministry of Pacific Island Affairs. (1999). Scoping report on the status of 

housing for Pacific peoples. (Pacific vision status reports series). Wellington, N.Z.: Ministry 

of Pacific Island Affairs  

 

In response to your request, the Ministry does not hold a copy of this report and the item is not 

digitised. I must refuse your request under section 18(d) of the OIA as the item is publicly available 

at the following libraries listed below:  

 

• National Library of New Zealand Wellington, New Zealand Pacific (send request) (PAM 

363.599994093 SCO 1999) 

• Alexander Turnbull Library New Zealand Pacific (viewable in Wellington Reading Room 

only – send request) (P q363.5999 SCO 1999) 

• The reference details above can be found on the National Library of New Zealand online 

database here. 

 

If you are able to come to Wellington, you can view the item on site. If you are based elsewhere 

in New Zealand, you can place an inter-library loan request at your local public library and you 

will be sent the report for a specific loan period. If you are not currently based in New Zealand, 

you can place an international interloan for the item. If you require a digital copy, you will need to 

speak directly to the National Library about whether this can be arranged. 

  

In line with standard OIA practice, the Ministry proactively publishes its responses to OIA 

requests. As such, this letter will be published on the Ministry for Pacific Peoples’ website. Your 

personal details will be removed, and the Ministry will not publish any information that would 

identify you or your company.  

 

s9(2)(a)

s9(2)(a)

https://natlib-primo.hosted.exlibrisgroup.com/primo-explore/fulldisplay?docid=NLNZ_ALMA21227121340002836&context=L&vid=NLNZ


 

Should you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact the Ministry at: 

oia_requests@mpp.govt.nz.    

 

If you are dissatisfied with this response, you have the right, under section 28(3) of the OIA, to 

seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to make a complaint 

is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

 

Mālō ‘aupito 
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